
 

 

 

 

 

January 9th 2024 

 

Dear Parents/Carers of Year 10 Students, 

Happy New Year! 

I am writing to provide you with an update on the pastoral care arrangements for Year 10. 

We are pleased to inform you that Miss Galer has returned to school after a lengthy absence. 
However, based on HR advice and to maintain consistency within Year 10, we have decided that 
Mrs. Kirwan will continue to lead and oversee the pastoral care for Year 10. We will review this 
decision in February to ensure the best possible support for our students. 

Please be assured that we have prioritised the ongoing care and support of our students, and 
maintaining continuity in this area remains our utmost priority. We understand the importance of 
stability and consistency, especially during these crucial years of education. 

We will continue to keep you updated on any further developments, and your feedback is always 
appreciated. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your ongoing support. The beginning of 2024 
has been fantastic, particularly in terms of Year 10 attendance, and we look forward to a successful 
year ahead. 

We will look forward to seeing you on Thursday, January 11th, for the Year 10 Parents’ Evening.  If 
you have any questions, please feel free to contact Mrs. Kirwan. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

Peter Mee 
Head of School 
 


